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December 2018 

Monthly news  

from your  

council 

Shire of Tammin 

Phone: 

 (08) 9637 0300 

Email:  
shire@tammin.wa.gov.au 

Website: 
www.tammin.wa.gov.au 

Office hours:  

Monday - Friday 

9.00am - 4.00pm 

‘Our Aim is  

Progress’ 

Public Toilet 

Renovations 

The renovations to the     
public toilets are now              

complete.   

Thank you for your         
patience throughout the 

process.  

%20shire@tammin.wa.gov.au%20
www.tammin.wa.gov.au%20
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Dog & Cat Registrations 

Please be reminded that your cat and dog registrations are now overdue.  

If there are any unregistered animals a $200.00 infringement will be     

issued when the ranger patrols in the near future. 

Please find the 2018/19 animal registration fees and charges on the 

Shire of Tammin website.  

From the Admin Office… 

Licensing Transactions 

The Shire of Tammin wishes to advise that all  

licensing transactions are only available on Monday 

and Tuesdays between 9am & 4pm until further notice.  

 

Cunderdin, Meckering, Tammin and Kellerberrin Phone 

Books are available at the Shire Office. 

Please come and get your free copy.  Please be aware 

that there are limited numbers, Get in quick to secure 

your copy. 
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TO ALL TAMMINITES” 

  

I hope that the year is ending 
well and all the farmers have 
had a successful and hopefully 
stress free harvest. 

 
Exams are now finished and parents, teachers and kids can breathe a 
sigh of relief and look forward to new year and new ventures. 

I would like to thank the Shire Councillors and Staff for all their hard 
work and dedication for the year and looking forward to the new year 
and what it may bring. 

 
Our electors meeting is going to be held either late January 2019 or 
early February 2019 and we would encourage all to attend for the 
benefit of Tammin, notification will go out before our Christmas break. 

To those kids who are heading 
off to Year 7 next year, good 
luck and enjoy yourselves and I 
am sure that with the back-
ground you have been given by 
Tammin Primary it would stand 
you all in good stead. 

 
May all of us have a Safe and 
Happy Festive Season and may 
2019 be a good year for all. 

 
Best Regards 

Michael D Greenwood 

Shire President 
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Tammin Refuse Site  

The Tammin Refuse Site is open every Thursday and Saturday 

from 9am - 1pm.  

Don't forget to take along your tip pass! 

If you have lost or didn't receive your pass, please let us know by  

emailing admin@tammin.wa.gov.au or come and see us at the Admin  

office. 

Drum Muster is now available at 

the Tammin Refuse Site 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Avon waste advises that 

there will be no changes to 

the collection service over 

the Christmas Period 
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Open Burning Period       No Permits  

16th March - 14th September         Required 

Restricted Burning Period            Permits  

15th September - 31st October  Required 

Restricted Burning Period      Permits  

15th February - 15th March      Required 

Prohibited Burning Period      Burning               

1st November - 14th February   Prohibited        

The above dates may change due to seasonal fire           

conditions in which case the details of the changes              

will be published in the local press and on Council’s web-

site. 

 

The following Officers can be contacted should you require a   
Permit to Set Fire to the Bush 

PROHIBITED AND RESTRICTED BURNING 

PERIODS 

BUSH FIRE CONTROL OFFICERS 

Chief BFCO Hayden Dixon 

  

 

Deputy BFCO’s    Shayne Mackin  

          

 Tim York  

9045 2054 

0429045205 

9638 1027 

0428381027 

9637 1134 

0427737113 

HARVEST VEHICLE MOVEMENT 

AND HOT WORKS BAN 

A harvest vehicle movement ban 

require the   cessation of all   

harvesting operations within the 

Shire of Tammin. 

A vehicle movement ban does 

not permit the movement of 

vehicles on properties except for 

the essential watering of stock in 

a diesel powered vehicle. 

A hot works ban is defined as a 

ban on the outdoor use of all 

welding, grinding and abrasive 

tools on properties within the 

Shire.  

Harvest vehicle movement and 

hot works bans will be applied by 

the Chief Bush Fire Control Of-

ficer when weather conditions in-

dicate it      necessary. 

Bans will be advertised on the 

Shire of Tammin Website and 

Facebook. Text messages are 

also sent via the Shire of Tammin 

SMS service. Further information 

is available on the automated 

Harvest Ban Line on  9637 0309. 
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Works & Services - November 2018 

ng Hand Report for September 2018 

Maintenance Grading: 

 Wyola North Road  

 Ralston Road 

 Gardner Reserve Road  

 Cubbine Road  

 Leslie Road  

 Sounders Road  

 11 Mile Gate Road  

 Yorkrakine Road 

 

Pothole Patching: 

 Town site  

 Tamma Village 

 Tammin-Wyalkatchem Road 

 Tammin-York Road 

 Yorkrakine Road 

 Bungulla North Road 

 McQueens Road 

 

Gardens, Parks, Ovals and Village 

Maintenance work on lawns and public areas continues on a week to week basis 
with all areas in fantastic condition and ready for the upcoming festivities over the 
approaching months. 

Maintenance to cricket wicket and lawn (e.g. mowing, watering, fertilising)         
continues as a priority with the cricket season currently in full swing. 

Town Maintenance: 

Set up Christmas Tree and lights 

Fixed curbing on Ridley Street 

Cleaned drains and culverts 

Cleaned verges and picked up rubbish 

Weed Control 

Refuse Site (Tip): 

An area for Drum Muster has been erected 
and is now open for collection of  chemical 
containers. 

Storm damage: 

Clean up was required from one end of the 
shire to the other after the latest storms have 
rolled through town in the past weeks.   
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The Road Ribbon for 

Road Safety initiative 

runs from 18th Nov 2018 

to 4th Jan 2019 to help 

increase awareness of 

road safety over the holi-

day period.  

Lets work together to 

achieve zero deaths on 

our roads. 

For those of you who are 

travelling for holidays 

take regular breaks. If 

possible swap drivers to 

prevent the onset of      

fatigue.   

Arrange a skipper or 

stay overnight if you are   

planning to drink.  

Please be Safe on our 

roads over the festive 

season.   
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Know your Council 

President   Michael Greenwood (2021) crgreenwood@tammin.wa.gov.au  

Deputy President  Donald Thomson (2019)  crthomson@tammin.wa.gov.au   

Councillor   Glenice Batchelor (2019)  crbatchelor@tammin.wa.gov.au 

Councillor   Tania Daniels (2021)  crdaniels@tammin.wa.gov.au 

Councillor   Nick Caffell  (2021)   crcaffell@tammin.wa.gov.au 

*Year in bracket denotes expiry of elected term. 

 

Know your Staff 

Chief Executive Officer     Neville Hale  ceo@tammin.wa.gov.au 

Manager Finance & Administration  Kelsey Pryer  sfo@tammin.wa,gov.au  

Manager of Works & Services  Fabian Houbrechts works@tammin.wa.gov.au 

Technical Officer    Anja Walker  to@tammin.wa.gov.au  

Leading Hand    Pat McDermott lh@tammin.wa.gov.au 

Administration & Finance    Vacant  admin@tammin.wa.gov.au  

Community Development Officer  Sam Pimlott  cdo@tammin.wa.gov.au 

Rates/Debtors Officer   Brooke Jasper  rates@tammin.wa.gov.au 

(Thursdays & Fridays only) 

  Next Council meeting: Thursday, 22nd November 2018, 5:00pm, Council Chambers 

 

Other Staff/Services 

Rangers (WA Contract Ranger Services)       

Matt Sharpe  0459 678 154    

Kylie Sparks  0497 148 154 

wacontractrangerservices@hotmail.com   

Town Planning     Building/EHO  

Jacky Jurmann     Tim Jurmann  

0448 009 037     0448 014 022 

jacky.jurmann@gmail.com    tim@crowecertification.com 

crgreenwood@tammin.wa.gov.au%20%20
crthomson@tammin.wa.gov.au%20%20
crmccreery@tammin.wa.gov.au%20
crbell@tammin.wa.gov.au%20
crbell@tammin.wa.gov.au%20

